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What is happening at Limpopo Gambling Board? 
 

Members will recall that it was previously reported that a recognition agreement was signed on 18 April 

2023. The PSA requested a meeting with the employer for the election of shop stewards and members 

elected Mr. R L Lekoto as the Chairperson and Mr S Kgame as the Secretary.  

 

Members must further note that the employer approved a mass meeting to take place on 12 May 2023, 

where two items will be discussed which are salary negotiations and the review of bursary policy as well 

as recruitment and selection policy. Members can get copies of both policies from the chairperson or 

secretary of the LGB for further input.  

 

The PSA has effected some internal changes in terms of activities to increase capacity and improve 

service delivery to members. Members should therefore note that the Chief Negotiator for the Limpopo 

Gambling Board is Mr. Phillip Maponya. His contacts are Cell: 082 880 8967 and fax is 087 234 7725 and 

email is phillip.maponya@psa.co.za. The immediate supervisor is Patricia Matlhadisa and her contact 

details are Tel (015) 295 0500; Cell: 076 983 9852 and email is patricia.matlhadisa@psa.co.za.  

 

Members are welcome to bring collective issues that need to be consulted to the attention of the PSA’s 

chief negotiator. 

  

Employees who wish to join the PSA can contact Lawrence Muvhango on 082 880 8995 or email is 

lawrence.muvhango@psa.co.za or Paulina Moloto on 082 880 8957 or email paulina.moloto@psa.co.za.    

 

Members will be informed of further developments. 
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